
My name is Carolyn from Salem, OR and I oppose hb3063. I have three children who are severely 
allergic to ingredients found in multiple vaccines and per the manufacturer they are contraindicated 
to take them. We are unable to attain a medical exemption and so this bill would force my children to 
have medication forced on them that could certainly cause them harm. I am already a homeschool 
parent, but if in the future my children had need to attend a school or even a function at one, they 
would have to be turned away because they SHOULD NOT have these medications. Also, there are 
many schools and day care centers that are housed in churches, while my place of worship does not 
have these facilities located in our building, there are many families who homeschool, but would be 
forced to find different places of worship because of this bill. Please do not infringe on the first 
amendment with this bill or force parents to make a choice that is inappropriate for their children. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carolyn W. 
 


